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THANK YOU! 
CCPS's Christmas Concert was a huge success! 
The stage decorations looked fantastic  and all of 
the classes did a wonderful job decorating the walls 
of the gym with their unique class projects. Thank 
you to Mr. and Mrs. Stickles for their annual help 
with lights and sound and to Mr. Cruthers for joining 
the lights and sound team! Thank you to staff and 
students who practiced so hard!  And finally, thank 
you to parents and family members who came out 
and supported us!  A special thank you for all 
donations of baking and for school council for 
assembling the trays. We raised $800.00 for 
student activities! 

INCLEMENT WEATHER 
In the event of inclement weather, listen to the radio 
for cancellation of buses and classes. In the 
interest of safety and well-being of staff and 
students, classes will be cancelled when weather 
conditions warrant such action. 
To find out if schools are closed or buses are 
operating, please listen to the radio.  Every attempt 
will be made to announce class cancellations on the 
various radio stations by 7 a.m. 
In extreme conditions, there may not be anyone 
present to receive students upon their arrival. 
Please listen to the radio in the event of inclement 
weather. If schools are closed, please do not bring 
your child to school. 
If schools are open but buses are cancelled and 
you drop your child off, please remember that
you must pick your child up at the end of the 
day.  If you decide to let your child remain home 
and they normally walk to school, please 
remember to notify the office. 

KIDS HELPING KIDS 
Our school participated in the “Kids Helping Kids” 
Edgar Burton Food Drive and contributed many 
non-perishable foods to our local food bank. We 
kept track of donations, and Mr. Moxam’s Grade 7/8 
class won a pizza party for bringing in the most 
cans! 

CHRISTMAS RAFFLE 
Congratulations to Carol Chateauvert who won the 
beautiful plaques donated by KimberCreations just 
in time for Christmas! Thank you to everyone who 
supported this fundraiser. We were able to raise 
$237.00 to pay for our Grade 7/8 Year End Trip! 

CCPS KINDERGARTEN INFORMATION NIGHT ­
January 17 
Is your child starting school this fall? Copper Cliff 
Public School will host its information night for 
Kindergarten registrations. All parents/guardians 
and children are invited to attend. 
Information Night will take place from 5:30 pm to 
6:30 pm on Tuesday, January 17, 2017. 
For enrolment in Kindergarten, your child must be 
four years of age by the end of the calendar year. 
When registering your child, please bring his/her 
identification documents including birth certificate, 
birth registry/baptismal certificate, proof of 
residency, Ontario Health Card and immunization 
record. 
Copper Cliff Public School offers the  English 
Program which is exclusively in English and 
includes a Core French component, which begins in 
Grade 4. Students learn basic French through 
songs, games, drama and interactive activities for a 
specified period of time daily. 

RAINBOW SECONDARY SCHOOLS HOST 
INFORMATION NIGHTS FOR GRADE 8 
STUDENTS 
Grade 8 students and their parents/guardians are 
invited to Information Nights at Rainbow secondary 
schools in Sudbury, Espanola and Manitoulin 
Island.  All students are welcome to participate, 
regardless of which elementary school students 
currently attend. 
To help in the process, Rainbow District School 
Board has produced a Guide for Students and 
Parents called “Making the Transition – Finding your 
way from Grade 8 to Grade 9.” The guide contains 
information about course codes, levels of study, 
timetables and tips. The guide can be accessed 
online at rainbowschools.ca. Copies are also 
available by emailing info@rainbowschools.ca or 
visiting area Rainbow secondary schools. 

mailto:info@rainbowschools.ca
http:rainbowschools.ca
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Rainbow District School Board’s secondary schools 
offer exceptional opportunities in arts, athletics and 
academics, in English and French Immersion, in all 
program pathways – independent living, work, 
apprenticeship, college and university. 
The Board also has four specialized programs - the 
Arts Education Program, the Science Technology 
Education Program (STEP), the Integrated 
Technology Program and the International 
Baccalaureate Program (IB). Busing to these 
programs is offered to students within Greater 
Sudbury. 

Schedule of Upcoming Information Nights: 

Chelmsford Valley District Composite School 
(EP & FI)
Thursday, January 19, 2017 at 6:30 pm 
Principal: Pamela Potvin 
3594 Highway 144, Chelmsford 
Phone: 705.675.0225 
Lo-Ellen Park Secondary School (EP & FI)
Thursday, January 19, 2017 at 7 pm 
International Baccalaureate Program (IB) 
Principal: Jeff McKibbon 
275 Loach’s Road, Sudbury 
Phone: 705.522.2320 

Espanola High School (EP)
Thursday, February 2, 2017 at 7 pm 
Principal: Marty Punkari 
147 Spruce Street, Espanola 
Phone: 705.869.1590 

Confederation Secondary School (EP & FI) 
Wednesday, February 15, 2017 at 6 pm 
Principal: Pablo Gil-Alfau 
1918 Main Street, Val Caron 
Phone: 705.671.5948 

Barrydowne College
Thursday, February 16, 2017 at 6:30 pm 
Re-engagement school for students 18 to 20 who 
want to earn a high school diploma 
Principal: Kristina Rivard Gobbo 
1400 Barrydowne Road, Room 1455 (Main Office) 
Phone: 705.566.2302 

Lockerby Composite School (EP & FI) 
Thursday, February 16, 2017 at 7 pm 
Science Technology Education Program (STEP) 
Principal: Craig Runciman 
1391 Ramsey View Court, Sudbury 
Phone: 705.522.1750 

Manitoulin Secondary School (EP) 
Wednesday, February 22, 2017 at 6:30 pm 
Principal: Laurie Zahnow 
107 Bay Street, M’Chigeeng 
Phone: 705.368.7000 

While Information Nights have already taken 
place at the following schools, there is still time 
to register: 

Sudbury Secondary School (EP & FI) 
Register Now! 
Arts Education Program 
Principal: Bob Deeth 
154 College Street, Sudbury 
Phone: 705.674.7551 

Lasalle Secondary School (EP & FI) 
Register Now! 
Principal: Maureen McNamara 
1545 Kennedy Street, Sudbury 
Phone: 705.566.2280 

Lively District Secondary School (EP)
Register Now! 
Integrated Technology Program 
Principal: Leslie Mantle 
265 Fifth Avenue, Lively 
Phone: 705.692.3671 

EP - These schools offer the English Program. 

FI - These schools offer the French Immersion 
Program. 

To learn more about Information Sessions in 
Rainbow secondary schools, visit 
rainbowschools.ca. 

http:rainbowschools.ca
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PARKING 
Parents are asked to obey parking signs when 
dropping off or picking up students.  Please keep 
the crosswalk area free from vehicles. The crossing 
guard needs to have this area clear in order to 
assist students crossing School Street.  Congestion 
around the crossing guard area on School Street is 
not safe for our children. Thank you for your 
assistance in keeping our students safe. 


	PARKING

